

Abba Hillel Silver Collection Digitization Project

Featuring collections from the Western Reserve Historical Society and The Jacob Rader Marcus Center of the American Jewish Archives

MS-4787: Abba Hillel Silver Papers, 1902-1989.

Series V: Writings, 1909-1963, undated.

Reel Folder Box 177 65 385

Men's Club, Congregation Keneseth Israel, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, 1935.

THE TEMPLE BULLETIN REFORM CONGREGATION KENESETH ISRAEL

Philadelphia

Vol. XXXIX

April 19, 1935

No. 26

Services

Friday Evening, Chapel Service, 5.30 o'clock Sabbath Morning Service, Saturday, 10.15 o'clock SERMON BY RABBI FEIBELMAN

7th Day Passover, Wednesday, April 24, 10.30 o'clock Service in the Chapel

Memorials to be observed this week will be those for Henrietta Hecht, Annie Teller Silberstein, Ernestine Wieder.

Philip Stamm, son of Dr. and Mrs. C. J. Stamm, *BAR MITZVAH* at the Sabbath Services this week. felicitations are extended to Philip and his family. Stamm, will be

FLOWERS on the pulpit this Sabbath are the gift of Mr. and Mrs. Emanuel W. Weitzenkorn, in memory of Mrs. Weitzenkorn's mother, Fanny S. Platowsky.

WE ACKNOWLEDGE WITH APPRECIATION the following donations received during the past week:

IN HONOR OF BAR MITZVAH:

From Dr. and Mrs. Camille J. Stamm, in honor of their son Philip; from Mr. and Mrs. Newton C. Meyers, in honor of their son Arnold.

EMERGENCY FUND:

Miss Henrietta Hilbronner, in honor of her birthday anniversary; Mrs. Rose Polekoff, in memory of her husband and father, Israel Polekoff, Solomon Silvert; Mrs. A. L. Fellman, in memory of her husband, Dr. Abraham L. Fellman.

KENESETH ISRAEL LIBRARY:

From Mrs. Lillian C. Lefton Mrs. B. Pechner, Ivan Mrs. B. Pechner, Ivan and Ida
Mr. & Mrs. J. M. Benjamin HS
Eddie Shaman
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Jonas
Mrs. Lottie B. Geis
Mr. & Mrs. M. D. Ancker
Mrs. David Frankel
Mr. & Mrs. Laurence L. Ancker
Mrs. Samuel B. Goldsmith
Miss H. Schweriner. IN MEMORY OF Eva B. Sulka

Benjamin Pechner Birthday, David Frankel Darothy Dell Eva B. Sulka

Birthday, David Frankel

Mr. & Mrs. Henry Swartz

THANKS

The following is an expression of thanks to all those who contributed to the Campaign for the Home for Crippled Colored Children:

"Now that the Campaign for the House of St. Michael and All Angels is officially ended, I want to thank you for all that was done by your group to help the good cause. The donation from the members of Keneseth Israel Synagogue was much appreciated by all of us who were responsible for the campaign, and I want you to know that your co-operation will not soon be forgotten.

"Yours sincerely,

"George Wharton Pepper."

SISTERHOOD NEWS

All of the Cast taking part in the May Program, "The Isle of Long Ago," please note carefully the days for rehearsals:

Every Tuesday and Thursday after the Passover holidays.

Mrs. Pearl Grossman, in charge of this gala affair, sincerely hopes for a hundred per cent attendance.

The Piano Group has disbanded for the season, having been given sufficient music to practice until next season. The Sisterhood hopes for a continuation of this splendid work, and cannot commend too highly the talented director, Florine Thanhauser Lowin

The Desputic Group had its final session last Wednesday, after which a delightful luncheon was tendered the leader, Mrs. Signey L. Olshe at the Russian Inn. This enthusiastic group has already planned to resume its study next season under Mrs. Olsho's direction.

ALUMNI COMING EVENT

The Literature Group of the Alumni announces its rare privilege in presenting, on Sunday evening, April 21st,

MISS EMILY SOLIS-COHEN, JR.

who will address a meeting following the Candle-Lite Service. Widely known for her writings, and her contributions generally to the religious, educational and artistic efforts of the community, Miss Solis-Cohen will find a very appreciative reception.

We heartily invite the entire Membership of the Congregation to this occasion.

MEN'S CLUB NEWS

The Men's Club ended its season last Monday evening on a happy note, achieving, with the presence of Dr. Abba Hillel Silver, the encouragement of a large and enthusiastic attendance. The persistence of the Club Directors, who have been offering such excellent programs all season, is to be commended, and the out-going officers have done a fine piece of work.

We need hardly assure our readers that Dr. Silver gave one of the most beautiful addresses ever listened to from the Auditorium's rostrum. That he is the superb speaker all say he is, was experienced by our group last Monday, and they are very deeply sensitive of the honor of having played host to him.

Officers for the coming year are as follows:

WALTER I. SUMMERFIELD, Esq., President EDWARD L. FRATER, Esq., Vice-President NORMAN J. KALCHEIM, Esq., Secretary E. JACK HIRSCH, Treasurer

DIRECTORS ELECTED: Henry B. Swaab, David L. Ullman, Esq., John Joseph Hagedorn, Leon I. Stein, Harry B. Berk, Esq., Emil Cohn. Jr., Louis Isaacson, Lt. Commander H. R. Sobol, Dr. Samuel T. Gordy.

The Men's Sunday Morning Forum will be addressed on Sunday, April 28th, by Dr. Samuel T. Gordy, alienist and brain specialist, who is a member of the Congregation. Dr. Gordy will speak on "Why the Feeble-Minded?"

Rabbi Feibelman spoke before the Forum on last Sunday, and his address met with a hearty response.

To members of Keneseth Israel's Boy Scout Troop No. 92:

Don't forget the "Boy Scout Jamboree," Saturday Evening, April 27th, Philadelphia Rifle Club, 8th and Tabor Road.

Tickets, 75c, may be obtained from Sydney Blumenthal, 1004 Melrose Avenue.

The Salvation Army is about to launch its annual appeal for funds, and many of the Congregation have been most helpful in contributing to this excellent cause in the past.

For this reason, and because of Mr. Hagedorn's personal great interest in this endeavor, he appeals to your generosity for a contribution at this time. Many of our members undoubtedly support the Salvation Army personally, but it is Mr. Hagedorn's feeling that donations coming from a Synagogue, indicate more clearly to the community outside our own, the truly good will felt by Jewish people toward causes not directly theirs.

Your Donation sent directly to Mr. Hagedorn will be gratefully received. Use this little stub in sending check or attaching a dollar bill:

Mr. Joseph H. Hagedorn,

The Warwick, 1701 Locust Street.

I am pleased to hand you herewith my donation of \$... to the cause of the Salvation Army.

Vame	 	 	 	 		 	
Address							